

~ every student, known, valued & cared for ~

STUDENTS RETURN TO SCHOOL ON MONDAY MAY 25

Dear Parents & Carers,

We are very much looking forward to our students returning to school next week. Please be assured that all of our school activities and operations will be in line with the Australian Health Protection Principal Committee (AHPPC) and NSW Health Guidelines as applicable. We will continue to practice good hygiene, and ensure students regularly wash their hands throughout the day. Additional cleaning of high use areas will also be maintained.

There will be no physical distancing requirements for children, however, <u>all adults must maintain</u> <u>physical distancing of at least 1.5 metres from each other.</u>

Due to these requirements, the school drop off and pick up will need to be managed carefully.

If you are a parent of a student in the Support Unit, you may continue with your usual routine including accompanying your child to and from the classroom if you wish to.

If your child normally leaves the school to walk home or to meet you outside, they can continue to do so. For all other parents and students, the following will apply:

MORNING DROP OFF

Students will arrive at school, enter the school via the front gate, pathway gate, bus bay gate or council carpark gate and wave goodbye to you – staff will be there to greet students. Although you are able to enter school grounds with your child, unfortunately, you will not be able to accompany them to the classroom. Parents will not be able to use the pathways near classrooms at any time.

AFTERNOON PICK UP

- If your child normally leaves school with you through the <u>front gate</u> or pathway gate: you can collect them from the COLA from 2.45p.m.
- If your child normally leaves with you through the <u>council car-park gate</u> or bus bay gate: they will be waiting for you on the grass area near the council car-park, where you can collect them from 2.45p.m.

We thank you very much for your ongoing support and understanding.

Yours sincerely,

Ms M Larkin Principal

Mail

20/05/2020

PLUMPTON PUBLIC SCHOOL